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MONTEREY COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION

Meeting: J ariuary 28,2015 I Agenda Item No.: §

Project Description: Consider a Combined Development Permit consisting of: 1) Use Permit to
allow after-the-fact the removal of approximately 24 protected trees (20 Oaks and 4 Monterey
Pines) (14CE00183); and 2) Use Permit to allow the removal of approximately 15 additional
protected trees (14 Monterey Pine and 1 Oak) due to diminishing forest health; and 3) Design
Approval to allow the construction of a 7,200 square foot one-story single family dwelling and a
1,200 square foot accessory dwelling unit (ADU) and the demolition of an existing 1,200 square
foot single family dwelling.

Project Location: 564 Monhollan Road, Carmel APN: 103-071-025-000

. . Owner: Paul & Linda Flores
Planning File Number: PLLN140300 Applicant: Paul & Linda Flores

Planning Area: Greater Monterey Peninsula Area
Plan

Flagged and staked: Yes

Zoning Designation: RDR/10-UR-D or “Rural Density Residential, 10 acres, with a Urban
Reserve and Design Control Overlay”

CEQA Action: Negative Declaration

Department: RMA-Planning

RECOMMENDATION:
Staff recommends that the Planning Commission adopt a resolution (Exhibit B) to:
1) Adopt a Negative Declaration; and
2) Approve the Flores Combined Development Permit (PLN140300), based on the
findings and evidence and subject to the conditions of approval (Exhibit B).

PROJECT OVERVIEW:

The proposed project involves the construction of a single-family residence, situated generally at
the central area of the property. A new driveway access is proposed, originating on the north
shoulder of Monhollan Road near in the southern portion of the project site.

Previous development on the site includes an issued grading permit (13CP01799 — 01/16/2014)
to allow grading of approximately 1263 cubic yards of cut and 3695 cubic yards of fill, for the
development of building pads for a barn and future house, along with approximately 360 linear
feet of retaining walls. The plans submitted for the grading permit did not reflect the trees
present on the property or indicate that trees were being removed to allow the grading.
Therefore, the grading permit was issued without knowledge or evaluation of potential tree
removal.

Subsequent to the issuance of the grading permit, and after the completion of the earthwork, the
applicant applied for the a Design Approval application for the construction of a new 7,200 sq ft
residence and 1,200 sq ft accessory dwelling unit (ADU). During review of the Design Approval
application it was discovered that protected trees had been removed without permits in the
area(s) of each proposed development (barn, residence, and ADU).

Based upon the discovery of the unpermitted tree removal, a Code Enforcement (14CE00183)
investigation was opened and research conducted relative to activities occurring on the property.
The investigation resulted in the confirmation that approximately 24 protected trees (20 oaks and
4 Monterey Pines) had been removed without the benefit of required permits (Use Permit).
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